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Empowering and challenging students 
to become lifelong learners 

All enquiries welcome 
 

Principal - Ashley Borg  
Ph  6548 2035 

 

P&F President - Andrew Luke  
Ph  6548 2993 

St Joseph’s 
Primary School 

Merriwa 

 

Empowering and challenging students 
to become lifelong learners 

All enquiries welcome 
 

Principal - Ashley Borg  
Ph  6548 2035 

 

P&F President - Andrew Luke  
Ph:  6548 2993 

St Joseph’s 
Primary School 

Merriwa 

SANDY HOLLOW
PUBLIC SCHOOL

Telephone
02 6547 4521

Fax
02 6547 4450

Email: 
sandyhollo-p.School@det.nsw.

edu.au
cassilis-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
www.cassilis-p.school.nsw.edu.au

Cassilis Public 
School

Principal:

Coolah Road
Cassilis  NSW  2329

Ph: 63761009
Fax: 63761005

Mrs Katie Burgess

merriwa-c.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
www.merriwa-c.schools.nsw.edu.au

Merriwa Central 
School

Phone: 6548 2119

Meets the first Tuesday of each 
month at 6.30pm at Merriwa RSL 

Club

President: Julie Llewelyn
Vice Presidents: Hollie Hunt and 

Keirra Hourn
Secretary: Talitha Sawley

Treasurer: Emma Douglas

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Merriwa Pre-School and Activity Centre 
(PO Box 96) 43 Bow St, Merriwa NSW 2329 

Ph: 0265 482 083 
merriwapreschool@tpg.com.au 

  

Merriwa Pre-School 
For children 2 – 5 years 

 

Activity Centre 
For children attending Kindergarten to Year 6 

After School Care and Vacation Care 
 

Teaching someone to 
drive can be a happy 
experience.
You can learn all the simple steps on 
how to teach a learner driver at a FREE 
two hour workshop.

Time & Date: 5.30pm - 7.30pm, 
Thursday 20 February 2020.
Venue: Merriwa Library, 34-40 
Vennacher Street Merriwa
Contact 0429 664 036 - bookings 
are essential.

MERRIWA CENTRAL SCHOOL

POSITION VACANT

Casual Farm Assistant/General Assistant

Expressions of interest are sought for casual 
work which include:

- fencing
- working with stock

- general grounds maintenance (mowing 
etc)

- work health and safety procedures
 

Applicants must have current working with 
children check.

 
For further information contact Julie Byrne 

6548 2119.

P and C 
Our first meeting for the year is on next Tuesday  
February 4 at 6.30pm In the Fletcher room of 
the Merriwa RSL Club. All parents welcome 
and we would love to see some new faces so 
please come along! 

Just a reminder that primary canteen day has 
returned to a Monday.

We look forward to working with you all to 
continue to support our school this year.

Keirra Hourn
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Merriwa Central 
School

Principal’s Report
Welcome back students, staff and parents 
to the 2020 school year. It has been a difficult 
time for many families across Australia over this 
holiday period with bushfires impacted on many 
communities. I have attached some information 
prepared by the Department to assist parents 
following the recent events.

AUSTRALIA DAY AWARDS
I had the pleasure to attend the Upper Hunter 
Shire (Merriwa) Australia Day Awards at the 
RSL. It was a great opportunity to recognise 
the achievement and contribution of many 
members of our community.

I was especially pleased to see many of 
our students nominated for awards for their 
contribution to our school, and broader 
community groups - Tamika Drury, Nicholas 
Thorburn, Jackson Keane, Victoria McNaught, 
and Chelsea Borradalle.

It was fabulous to see Jackson Keane awarded 
Young Citizen of the Year for not only Merriwa, 
but also the whole Upper Hunter Shire. It once 
again goes to prove that with hard work 
and determination Merriwa Central students 
can achieve great things when competing 
with students from much larger schools and 
communities.

NEW STAFF
We have a number of staff changes to start the 
new school year. In Primary we welcome Mrs 
Jenna North from Muswellbrook South Public 
who will be relieving as assistant principal(Year 
3-6), we welcome back Mrs Talia Morgan from 
maternity leave who will be relieving assistant 
principal (Kinder-Year 2). Miss Emma Garbellini 
will be relieving Instructional Leader whilst Mrs 
Megan Sevil is on maternity leave. Miss Emma 
Simmonds joins us from Rutherford Public School 
and will be teaching Year 1.

In Secondary Matt Dean has been appointed 
Head Teacher Vocational Education and 
Training (VET) and joins us from Moree Secondary 
College. Miss Kelly Millevoi has been appointed 
Head Teacher Teaching and Learning and joins 
us from Walgett Community College. Mr Lachlan 
Vaughan has been appointed to replace Mr 
Grant as our new PDHPE teacher.
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In the last week of school Mr Patrick Lomax gained 
an appointment to Killarney Heights High School 
in Sydney, and Miss Hopkins was appointed to 
Scone High School. These two positions are yet 
to be filled. Increasingly schools in rural areas are 
finding it difficult to attract teaching staff away 
from the coast to fill teaching vacancies.

STUDENT ASSISTANCE
Our school prides itself on the support we provide 
to students and parents throughout the year. 
We have support staff working in classrooms 
(Learning Support Officers), with small groups 
(Quicksmart maths tutors), free subscriptions for 
secondary students in maths (Maths-online), and 
senior study subjects (Edrolo), Year Advisers, Girls 
Supervisor, School Counsellor (Wednesday and 
Thursdays), Deputy Principal Student Wellbeing. 
In addition to school staff students are supported 
by youth workers and external counsellors on a 
weekly basis.

In secondary the staff in the student wellbeing 
room provide assistance to students who may 
have forgotten their lunch, or missed breakfast. 
They may need help with uniform, or perhaps 
washing clothes. The student wellbeing room is 
a one-stop-shop for a wide range of support for 
students.

We also provide financial assistance to parents 
who may be struggling with back to schools 
needs such as uniforms, or who at times may 
struggle to pay for excursions. Applications for 
student assistance are available from the Office, 
or can be downloaded from the school website, 
or in person with the Principal (all request are 
treated in confidence).

SWIMMING CARNIVAL
Our annual swimming carnival (Year 3-12) will be 
held next Friday. Information will be sent home 
in regards to the carnival, and the swimming 
requirements for students to participate and 
compete at Zone level.

CENTRAL SCHOOL - PRIMARY AND SECONDARY
As a central school split across two sites, primary 
and secondary students and staff move 
between sites on a regular basis. Parents are 
advised I am available on the primary campus 
on Tuesdays and Thursdays, and the secondary 
campus on Monday, Wednesday and Fridays. 
Please feel free to contact the office to make 
an appointment.

Darren Noonan
Principal

BUSHFIRE - INFORMATION FOR PARENTS
The recent fires across a large part of NSW have 
affected our students and schools in different 
ways. It is important to recognise that almost all 
distress or behavioural change following such 
an event is normal. There is no such thing as a 
typical reaction.

Children react in different ways depending on 
age and personality. Some may show much 
distress or they may ask many questions and 
appear preoccupied with the event. Some of 
these reactions may appear immediately but 
others may not show themselves for weeks or 
even months later.

Some reactions may include sleep disturbances, 
regressive behaviour (thumb sucking), 
nightmares, fear of the dark, clinging to parents/
carers, loss or increase in appetite, physical 
complaints that have no medical basis, 
aggressive behaviour, competition with sibling 
for parental attention, withdrawal and/or loss of 
interest in regular activities.

Children look to the significant adults in their lives 
for guidance on how to manage their reactions. 
Parents and teachers can help children cope 
by remaining calm and reassuring them that 
they will be all right.

Importantly most children are resilient and return 
to their previous level of functioning over time.

How you can support your child

•	 Monitor how much your child is being 
exposed to television/social media stories 
regarding the fires; children can be distressed 
by watching repeated images. Explain to 
them that news reports will repeat images 
and stories and it may not be a good idea to 
keep watching

•	 Find out what your child’s understanding of 
the event is and correct misunderstandings 
or confusion

•	 Include your child in making plans for the 
future

•	 Support your child to stay connected to 
friends

•	 Keep to your regular routines and activities 
as much as possible.

Source: Department of Education
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FEBRUARY
Friday 7 Swimming Carnival - Years 3 to 

12
Tuesday 18 Primary Zone Swimming 

Carnival - Scone
Monday 24 Peer Support Camp - Year 7 

and 11
Year 12 Work Experience

Tuesday 25 Peer Support Camp - Year 7 
and 11
Year 12 Work Experience

Wednesday 26 Peer Support Camp - Year 7 
and 11
Year 12 Work Experience

Thursday 27 Year 12 Work Experience
Friday 28 Year 12 Work Experience

Coming EventsPRIMARY CANTEEN

Primary School canteen until further notice, 
will be organised at Secondary Campus and 
delivered to Primary. Orders will still be taken 
for recess and lunch in the library.

RECESS ORDER

Garlic bread - 50c
Pizza Scrolls - 50c

Mini Chicken Wrap - 
$1.00

Cup Cake - 50c

LUNCH ORDERS

Chicken Tender Wrap 
- $4.50

Party Pies - $3.00
Chicken Fingers - $3.50

Salad Roll - $4.00

All drinks as per years menu.

Jill Carroll
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St Joseph’s 
Primary School

WELCOME BACK TO AN EXCITING YEAR AT ST 
JOSEPH’S

We are very happy to welcome some new 
members to our school community. Miss Naomi 
Rodwell - Stage 2 teacher, Miss Sammie Love - 
Stage 1 teacher and Miss Georgia Brazier - Early 
Stage 1 teacher with Mrs Sally Hagley. We look 
forward to working with these enthusiastic and 
talented teachers who bring many special gifts 
to our community.

During the holidays on January 24 over half 

teachers, talk about our holidays and share 
lunch together. Some parents also take the 
opportunity to grab a quiet coffee with others.

Evidence has shown that if students have a 
sense of belonging the outcomes for the whole 
student are better. Some of the ways to support 
a sense of belonging are:

1.	 Encourage positive relationships with 
teachers and school staff

2.	 Create a positive peer culture of belonging

3.	 Value learning

4.	 Take proactive steps towards mental health

5.	 Don’t neglect parents.

the school population 
joined us at school 
for our annual 
‘Belonging Day’. This 
is a day which has 
been held over many 
years which give the 
students and teachers 
a chance to work 
together to set up the 
classroom, re connect 
with classmates and 
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of reading the Welcome to Country. Graham 
Ross was the Australia Day ambassador and 
spoke about our wonderful Merriwa community 
and our rich history. Often, we take for granted 
the great place where we live, so it was nice to 
be given the gentle reminder of just how lucky 
we are.

Special congratulations to our school friend Tash 
Taaffe who received the Citizen of the Year 
Award. We are very lucky to have Tash in our 
community and thank her for all that she does 
for our school. 

UPCOMING DATES

Opening School Mass - Monday February 
10, 2020 - 9.15am Year 6 students will be 
commissioned into their leadership roles and 
receive their badges, Kindergarten and any 
new member to our school community will plant 
a tree. We would like to invite all parents to 
attend this special Mass.

Anne Maree Peebles
Principal

To read more see the link below

h t t p s : / / w w w . m o n a s h . e d u / e d u c a t i o n /
teachspace/articles/5-ways-to-boost-students-
sense-of-school-belonging 

Thank you to the students who joined Mrs Hagley 
and Mrs Peebles last Sunday to celebrate 
Australia Day and lead the community with the 
National Anthem. Special mention to Grace, 
Beth, Peter, William L, Lula, Kirra, Jeremy, Chad, 
Thomas and Tommy. Grace also had the privilege 

Ringer Deadline!
Please remember to place 

your articles 
and advertisements into 

the 
Merriwa Ringer 

by Mondays, at 12.00 noon
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Anglican News
Phone: 0429 996 769

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

•	 Sunday Eucharist at Holy Trinity 9.00am
•	 Friday Eucharist at Holy Trinity 10.00am
•	 Friday Extended Communion at MPS and 

Gummun Place alternately - 11.00am.

Rev’d Pat Kirkby

Merriwa Rotary
ROTARY AND AUSTRALIA DAY

Our club was delighted to assist with our 
community celebration of our National Day. 
Rotary manned the  lunch barbecue at the RSL 
gathering as well at the later barbecue at the 
Merriwa pool.

Great crowds gather across the nation to 
celebrate our day while others question the 
appropriateness of the choice of day. .

I feel we should also spare a thought for the 
people who arrived in stunningly beautiful Port 
Jackson, the majority of them dispatched to 
the far end of their earth, from a society with 
extraordinarily harsh penalties, never to see their 
homelands again.

As it has turned out, we, who followed them,  
have, in my opinion, much for which to be 
grateful.

REFLECTION  EPIPHANY 4  MATTHEW 5:1-12 

In today’s Gospel we hear Matthew’s version 
of the Beatitudes. Translations often lose the 
punch of the original Greek, which has sense of 
“Congratulations!  Good on you!”  Which raises 
the question why should the poor, the bereaved, 
the hungry be congratulated?  This doesn’t make 
sense.  This is the whole point of Jesus’ sermon. In 
the world’s way of looking at things, his words do 
not make sense.  In this world the poor are not 
fortunate, the gentle do not inherit much at all, 
and peacemakers are likely to be ridiculed and 
called simplistic.

But Jesus is not speaking from the values of this 
world. He is offering his listeners a change of 
perspective. He is offering us a vision of what 
the world would be like if God’s reign were 
operative. In this world of God’s desires the 
hungry would be fed, the merciful would receive 
mercy, and mourners would find comfort. It is 
this world, the reign of God, that you and I are 
meant to be citizens of.  Jesus’ Sermon on the 
Mount is our Constitutions setting out the values 
and way of life for Christians.  If we truly live as 
citizens of God’s kin-dom, it is unlikely that we will 
know ‘successes’ in our current society.  Values 
of generosity, compassion, hospitality do not sit 
well alongside values of economic prosperity, 
border control and globalization.  But if we take 
this Gospel to heart we can draw strength from 
Jesus words – “Good on you, if people abuse 
you and persecute you, and speak against you.  
Yours is the Kin-dom” (From “Sundays Under the 
Southern Cross” by Mary Coloe PBVM)

Love and blessings, Rev Pat

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

We will have Fr John Marsh with us for the next 
three months as our locum priest.  Fr. John and 
his wife, Faith, have been with us before and 
we love them.  We will have a Eucharist at Holy 
Trinity each Friday at 10am and each Sunday at 

9.00am, and I will let you know when St Columba 
are having Eucharist.

May 2020 be a wonderful year for all of you, and 
may we have rain!

Rev Pat Kirkby

ROTARY LONG TERM EXCHANGE

Outbound students from across our Rotary 
district, will gather in Merriwa this coming 
weekend for an intense preparation for their 
12 month Exchanges. They will spend an entire 
school year away, usually hosted by three or 
four Rotary families....just as Manon, our German 
student is being hosted in Merriwa currently.

ANGUS PEEBLES SCHOLARSHIP

The Rotary Angus Peebles Award for 2020 has 
been given to Tori McNught, congratulations.

Mark Smith
Rotary Club of Merriwa
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Community Notice Board
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Merriwa Red Cross
THANK YOU

On January 11, 2020, Red Cross members 
received donations totalling $940.00 for the Red 
Cross Disaster Relief and Recovery Fund- bushfire 
appeal and we would like to thank the Merriwa 
Community once again for their generosity to 
those in need.

A 100 Club operated and the winners were: 

First		  H Kraefft

Second	 H Kraefft

Third 		  S Morgan

Thank you again for your kindness and support.

Philomena Constable

We are now back from Christmas Break, for 
transport. Please ring 6548 2653.

Results of our 100 club run by the Merriwa 
Pharmacy are as follows:

First 		  Greg Sheehan

Second          Jan Shean

Third          	 Ena Whitby

Thank you to Robert Smith and Eva Towler.

Helen, Joy and Lorna

Merriwa Non Emergency 
Medical Transport

all the recipients of the Australia Day Awards, 
Merriwa.  It was great to see so many nominations 
– well done everyone!

We are very happy with our nomination and win 
of the Community Group Award for 2020 – it has 
been a very long road to travel battling against 
sceptics and nay-sayers who predicted that the 
venture would fail and fail miserably. 

Those of us who believed that the idea of having 
a Centre where local artisans could display and 
sell their craft had a great deal of merit are 
now vindicated. We also wanted an attractive 
venue for travellers on the Golden Highway to 
stop and linger a while, use our facilities, look 
and buy our interesting products and then have 
morning tea or lunch at the town’s excellent 
“watering holes”.

The end product of this dream was that the 
Centre would eventually be financially in a 
position to help the town and its different 
organisations. It took a number of years to reach 
this idyllic state but we reached it 6 years ago 
and are now in a strong position to fulfill this 
dream.

To date the Centre has donated more than 
$75,000 to community projects in one way or 
another, especially in these current hard times 
where drought has effected so many in our 
community.

I would like to thank our traders who display 
and sell their products, and our small committee 
– past and present - for their tireless (unpaid) 
work to make this dream come true,  It would 
be remiss of me to miss out on mentioning our 
main founding member Laurie Purnell who was 
so adamant that this would work! 

Merriwa Tourist 
Welcoming Centre

A hearty congratulations to our newest 
Citizen of the Year – Tash Taaffe and 

All I can say 
is “Mission 
accomplished”.

Edith Shipway

Tuesday, February 25th | 7 PM | MERRIWA RSL CLUB

MERRIWA P.A.H.&I. SHOW SOCIETY
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
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Australia Day Awards

MERRIWA DISTRICT AWARDS

CITIZEN OF THE YEAR - Tash Taaffe
YOUNG CITIZEN OF THE YEAR - Jackson Keane
ACHIEVER OF THE YEAR - Julia Wilton
YOUNG ACHIEVER OF THE YEAR - Nicole Martin
COMMUNITY GROUP OF THE YEAR - Merriwa 
Tourist Welcoming Centre and Men’s Shed
SUSTAINABILITY IN BUSINESS AWARD - Ben 
Frampton

Continued from page 16....

ENVIRONMENTAL ACHIEVEMENT - Denis Nutt
SCHOOL ACHIEVEMENT AWARD - Victoria 
McNaught (Merriwa Central School)
CREATIVE ARTS EXCELLENCE AWARD - 
Chelsea Borradaile (Merriwa Central 
School)

Winners of the School 
Achievement and 
Creative Arts Excellence 
Awards each receive a 
$1,000.00 cheque from 
Council to go towards 
tertiary study in their 
chosen category.

Daele Healy 
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MERRIWA
COUNTRY–STYLE COTTAGE ACCOMODATION

self contained in central location 
1 bedroom queen bed, single sofa-bed, 

full kitchen and facilities, spacious bathroom, lounge room, 
smart tv, wi-fi, air conditioning

BOOK THROUGH AIRBNB

or contact Megan:
0400 653 446

megan@rmproperty.net

THE TOWNHOUSE

RAP SURVEYING         (0400) 863 950 
       Ross Peasley|Registered Land Surveyor    E  RAPSURVEYING@GMAIL.COM 

  Surveying in the Upper Hunter Valley Region for over 25 years 

RURAL                              CONSTRUCTION   
Subdivision | Boundary Identification | Easements Civil works setout [Roads, Bridges, Stormwater/Sewerage] 
Boundary Adjustments | Boundary re-mark (fencing)  Commercial & Industrial Building setout | Quarries  
Equine (Horse Stud)Developments | DA’s 

   
                                      

  

                   RESIDENTIAL 
Subdivision | Strata Title | 
Detail & Contour surveys | 
Identification surveys | House 
setouts | Boundary Disputes 
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Businesses

 CURTIS  GANT  BETTS

 SOLICITORS AND CONVEYANCERS

 PRACTISE AREAS INCLUDE:

 • Property Law/Subdivisions
 • Conveyancing
 • Compensation Matters
 • Wills & Estates
 • Powers of Attorney

 • Criminal Law
 • Litigation & Court Appearances
 • Business Law & Leases
 • Family Law
 • General Legal Work

 59 BROOK STREET

 MUSWELLBROOK NSW 2333
 Phone: 6543 2433

 Fax: 6542 5297

 Email: office@cgblaw.com.au   Web: www.cgblaw.com.au

 Proud to Have Serviced the People of the Upper Hunter Since 1890

 100 BETTINGTON STREET

 MERRIWA NSW 2329

 BY  APPOINTMENT

 Phone: 6543 2433

Te/Fax 6548 2653

MDHA Inc.

NON EMERGENCY 
MEDICAL TRANSPORT 

Office hours are:
9.30 to 2.30 weekdays

Bottle Museum building or leave a 
message on the answering service for 

a call back.

SERVICE
We will get you to your 

appointments on time with 
special care.

Clothing and Footwear for all the family
Mens and Ladies clothing
Children and Babywear

Shoes and joggers
Fashion Jewellery and Accessories

Handbags and Luggage
Bed Linen, Quilts and Towels

Hi Vis Work Wear, Boots and Hats
Digitised Embroidery Service

Names and Logos
For clothing, Caps, Towels

School Items and Work Place Uniforms

Quality Clothing Friendly Service Affordable Prices

Di’s Clothing Patch

Phone: 6548 3023

NATURAL RESOURCE MANAGEMENT 
AGRICULTURE & LIVESTOCK ADVICE 

EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT 

UPPER HUNTER offices 
Merriwa  6548 2175 (Mon & Tues 9 - 4pm, Wed 9 - 3pm)  
Scone  6540 2400 (Mon – Fri  8.30am - 4.30pm) 
Singleton 6572 2944 (Mon – Fri  10.00am - 3.00pm) 
Direct Local Contacts for:  
DISTRICT VET 0427 322311 
BIOSECURITY - PEST ANIMALS 0429 722944 
For more information on our range of services visit our website 

hunter.lls.nsw.gov.au 

 

155 Bettington St 
MERRIWA NSW 

Neville and Leanne Hook 
 

      65 482 031 
      merriwa@newsxpress.com.au 
     www.newsxpress.com.au 
Supports your local community.  

Merriwa IGA 
104 

Bettington 
Street 

Merriwa
Use your 

Community 
Chest to 

support your 

6548 2315

plus Liquor

Russell’s Earthmoving 
 

EXCAVATION     EARTHWORKS     HAULAGE 

 

EXCAVATORS 

 

DOZERS 

 

WATER TRUCKS 

LOW LOADER 

 

GRADER 

 

TRUCK & DOGS 

 

Merriwa 
0417 506769 

 
 

Ph:0265482246  Fax:0265482629 
6 Gooch St (PO Box 108) Merriwa NSW 2329 

russellsearthmoving@jrem.com.au 

Owner Operated Since 1960 

Pty Limited 

RM Property & Livestock

roger@rmproperty.net 0427 153 446
megan@rmproperty.net 0400 653 446

www.rmpropertyandlivestock.com

Roger & Megan Moore

Honesty, Trust, Energy, Teamwork....

    

M  B ’  
C  . 1947 

President: Jamie Edmonds 0428 
308 010 

Secretary: Kellie Porter 0432 
109 760 

Treasurer: Kelly Curtis  

 
 

October Long weekend 
2020 

merriwacamp-
draft@gmail.com 

CJ & JM VERO & SONS

ABN: 65 810 824 869   LIC No: 243746C
FOR ALL YOUR DOMESTIC, 

RURAL & COMMERCIAL
ELECTRICAL INSTALLATIONS & REPAIRS

PH: DES VERO 0427 482 303
PH: CATHY VERO 02 6548 2045

PH: 02 6548 2303 

ELECTRICAL CONTRACTORS

Email: cjvero@bigpond.net.au   
dvero@bigpond.net.au

8.30am – 4.30pm Mon – Friday

Servicing the Merriwa community since 1977

Merriwa Branch & District 
Council

“... a strong and united voice for our 
members on issues that affect their 

business, farms and families.”
President: Patrick Ryan 0428 

485 090
Secretary/Treasurer: 

www.nswfarmers.org.au

Aileen Hogan 0455 
455 760
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Schools
C

hurches

Catholic Parish 
Merriwa & Cassilis 

 
 

WEEKEND MASSES 
St Anne’s Merriwa 

1st, 3rd & 5th Sunday - Sat 6.00pm 
2nd & 4th Sunday - Sun 8.30am 

St Joseph’s Cassilis 
2nd & 4th Sunday - 10.00am 

 

Parish Priest  -  6548 2086 
St Vincent de Paul - 6548 3092 

Merriwa Anglican Parish

Holy Trinity Merriwa

9.00am Sundays
10.00am Fridays

Short Bible Study

Contact: 0429 996 769

Rev’d Pat Kirkby - Local Priest

Services

141 BETTINGTON ST  
MERRIWA NSW 2329 

PHONE:65482078  FAX: 
65482063 

 

CAN-AM *HUSQVARNA OUTDOOR  
PRODUCTS 

*COOPER TYRES *MICKEY 
THOMPSON 

*BRIDGESTONE *GOODYEAR/
DUNLOP  

*TOYO  TYRES *MAXXIS TYRES 
FULL MECHANICAL WORKSHOP 

 

Hunt MWA Pty LTd    
Licence No:41446 

 Merriwa 
Pharmacy

Opening Hours

Monday 9.00am - 5.30pm
Tuesday 9.00am - 5.30pm

Wednesday 9.00am - 5.30pm
Thursday 9.00am - 5.30pm

Friday 9.00am - 5.30pm
Saturday 9.00am - 12.00pm

Phone 6548 2213

 

     MORE THAN JUST A 

   POST OFFICE 
Stamps and packaging

Bill Pay@Post
Banking deposits/withdrawals

Money orders
Western Union transactions
Passports (including photos)

Work cover documents
Post Office box rental

Gifts, Antiques/old wares

Open Monday - Friday 9.00am-5.00pm  
Closed for lunch 2-2.30pm 

Merriwa PO, 82 Bettington Street

6548 2042

Meets the first Tuesday of each 
month at 6.30pm at Merriwa RSL 

Club

President: Julie Llewelyn
Vice Presidents: Hollie Hunt and 

Keirra Hourn
Secretary: Talitha Sawley

Treasurer: Emma Douglas

MERRIWA 
SURGERY

DR EMAD JASEM

OPENING HOURS
Monday to Friday 8.30am 

to 6.00pm Saturday by 
arrangement

For appointments
6548 2305 

Payment is required at 
time of consultation

St Davids 

Service Times
1st, 2nd, 4th and 5th Sundays 

at 11.00am
3rd Sunday at 6.00pm 

Peter Campbell - 6548 5126

Uniting 

Vennacher Street 
Merriwa

Church

 

Empowering and challenging students 
to become lifelong learners 

All enquiries welcome 
 

Principal - Ashley Borg  
Ph  6548 2035 

 

P&F President - Andrew Luke  
Ph  6548 2993 

St Joseph’s 
Primary School 

Merriwa 

 

Empowering and challenging students 
to become lifelong learners 

All enquiries welcome 
 

Principal - Ashley Borg  
Ph  6548 2035 

 

P&F President - Andrew Luke  
Ph:  6548 2993 

St Joseph’s 
Primary School 

Merriwa 

SANDY HOLLOW
PUBLIC SCHOOL

Telephone
02 6547 4521

Fax
02 6547 4450

Email: 
sandyhollo-p.School@det.nsw.

edu.au
cassilis-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
www.cassilis-p.school.nsw.edu.au

Cassilis Public 
School

Principal:

Coolah Road
Cassilis  NSW  2329

Ph: 63761009
Fax: 63761005

Mrs Katie Burgess

merriwa-c.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
www.merriwa-c.schools.nsw.edu.au

Merriwa Central 
School

Phone: 6548 2119

G
roup

sEnquiries to:

President: Penelope Fenley
Phone: 6548 3060

Email: penelopecwa@iinet.net.au
Secretary: Kim Clydsdale

Phone: 6548 2558
Email:  kmclydsdale@gmail.com

CWA
Meets Second Monday

of the month
10.00am

CWA Rooms
159 Bettington Street

Visitors and new members are always welcome

MERRIWA TOURIST 
WELCOMING CENTRE & 

MEN’S SHED
Arts, Crafts, Farm Produce!

Clean toilets!
CENTRE:

Open every day
9.30am-2.30pm
MEN’S SHED:

Every Thursday
10.00am onwards

President: E Shipway
Telephone: 6548 3201

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Merriwa Pre-School and Activity Centre 
(PO Box 96) 43 Bow St, Merriwa NSW 2329 

Ph: 0265 482 083 
merriwapreschool@tpg.com.au 

  

Merriwa Pre-School 
For children 2 – 5 years 

 

Activity Centre 
For children attending Kindergarten to Year 6 

After School Care and Vacation Care 
 

Local Expertise with a professional service

FABRICATIONS, SALES & ON 
FARM SERVICES. Specialising 
in Agricultural, Earthmoving & 

Mining
Ph: 6548 2500

Mob: 0427 901 397
29 Blaxland Street, Merriwa 

2329
Email: justin@welderup.com.

au
         sales@welderup.com.au

0488 727 032 

Merriwa Touch 
Football

Wednesday Nights
Junior and Senior Comp

Senior Vice President: Kellie 
Porter on 0432 109 760
Treasurer: Leanne Hunt on 
0487 761 253
Secretary: Larissa Hockings 
on 0429 412 772
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For appointments please phone
6532 5013

Hunter Medical 
Practice

Merriwa and Denman
Monday – Friday 8.00am – 

6.00pm
Merriwa

Cnr Brisbane and MacKenzie 
Streets

Denman
51 – 53 Ogilvie Street

www.merriwashow.com.au
Rob Tindall - President
Marie Scott - Secretary 

Tel: 0498 378 500

Established
1908

     20,21 & 22nd September!ccc

2019
Merriwa

Springtime
Show

Sp
orting

/C
lub

s

MERRIWA TENNIS 
ASSOCIATION

President: 
Jason Bear

Find us on 
Facebook

Day - Night 
Competitions

Junior  
Competitons

Court Hire

Merriwa Rugby 
League Football Club

President: Ben Robins
Vice President: Marc Previati

Secretary: Vacant
Treasurer/Publicity Officer: 

Jessyca Morgan

    R.S.L Club Ltd
Bistro/Snack Bar 
     Take Away 

     Lunch & Dinner 7 days 
    Parties & Weddings a specialty 
 
        ATM, SKY CHANNEL 
     CLUB TAB, CLUB KENO 
    DARTS, SNOOKER, POOL 
 
  BBQ area and Kids Play area 
 
  Friday 
   Raffles and 3 Members Badge Draws 
  Sunday 
   Raffles 
   Members Badge Draw between  
  11.30am & 1.30pm 

 
 Club:   6548 2157 
 Bistro:  6548 2295 
          For the information of  
      members and their guests. 

 

& DISTRICT
LITTLE ATHLETICS CENTRE

2018/19 starts Oct 15!  
Tots (3 & 4 yrs) to u/17 yrs  

Mondays 5.30 to 7.00pm 
at Merriwa No. 2 Oval

(season ends 25 February)

New Members Welcome
ph: Tash Taaffe 0458 574 015
e: tashholden@bigpond.com

Est. 1946

Rally days every 2nd Sunday of 
month from February to October

Clare Martin 
President 6548 2201

De Patterson  
Secretary 0416 194 501

Fiona Morgan  
Treasurer

Meets each Tuesday 
at the Merriwa Sports 

Club

7.00pm for 7.30pm

Rotary Club of 
Merriwa Inc

4 x 4m Marquee for Hire

0429 482 389

MERRIWA SSAA AND 
APA

Range facilities and Fire 
arm testing available

President: Nathan Telfer
Secretary: Phil Martyn
Contact 6547 6031 for 

information

Shooting weekends 2nd 
and 4th weekend of the 

month

MERRIWA RACES

Race Club President - 
Paul Frampton

Contact - 0428 485 182

April 
27, 

2019

Visit www.
merriwaraceclub.com.au

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

MMEERRRRIIWWAA  
DDIISSTTRRIICCTT  
PPRROOGGRREESSSS  

AASSSSOOCCIIAATTIIOONN  
Have your voice 
heard on matters 

that affect the whole 
local community 

Meets on 3rd Wednesdays 
at 6:00 PM Merriwa RSL 

merriwaprogress@gmail.com 
 
 

Merriwa 
Cricket Club

President: 
Jon Osmond 
0428 714 648 

Vice President: Mark 
Fieldsend

Secretary: James 
Armstrong 

0412 926 525
Treasurer: Mick Curteis 

- 0475 980 254

MERRIWA OLD 
BOY’S CLUB

President – Patrick 
Williams 0417 462 767

V/President – Trent 
Cooper

Secretary – Lee Cronin
Treasurer – Matt 

Morgan 0417 791 628

Merriwa 

Swimming Club
For swimmers 
of all abilities

Season begins in Term 4 
President: Melissa Collins

Registrar: Bronwyn Redgate
Secretary: Sandy Wallings

merriwa.swimming.org.au

President Andrew Constable
Secretary Fiona Morgan
Treasurer Kellie Porter

All enquires to the secretary
0418417186

fionamorgan6@bigpond.com

MERRIWA OLD 
BOY’S CLUB

President 
Bruce Blackadder 

0428 219 340

V/President/Publicity 
Officer– Trent Cooper
Secretary/Treasurer – 

Matt Morgan 
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Clubs
N

ew
s

Tuesdays - Rotary meets - 7.00pm for 7.30pm

Wednesdays - 6.00pm Bingo - prizes of club and 
meat vouchers. Raffle and Super 39 special prize

Fridays - Happy Two Hours - 5.00pm to 7.00pm, 
free raffle.

Saturdays - Monster Raffle. Tickets on sale at 
6.45pm drawn 7.30pm, winners jackpot, dinner 
draw and Saturday Badge Draw.

Sundays - Members badge draw plus three 
raffles choice of $25.00 meat or fuel vouchers.

BINGO
Wednesday Night 6.30pm. Tickets on sale from 
6.00pm. Lots of great prizes to be won. All 
welcome.

BOWLS
Casual bowls available. Twilight Bowls every 
Friday night. 5.30pm roll.

Merriwa Sports Club
Mondays - Happy Two Hours - 4.00pm to 
6.00pm

ALCASHAZ 
LAWN & GARDEN CARE 

'YOU GROW IT WE'LL MOW IT' 

PROFESSIONAL & RELIABLE SERVICE 
                                  _--     FtJI:LY INSURED 

�---::-------RUBBISH REMOVAL & ODD JOBS 

CAL.L ALAN 0428 579 69� 

GOLF
Casual Golf available. Donations in honesty box.

CHINESE SMORGASBORD
February 23

Smorgasbord all you can eat Chinese entrée, 
mains and desserts.

RESTAURANT
Chinese/Australian Restaurant closed Mondays.

Open for dinner Tuesday to Sunday 5.00pm to 
8.30pm.  Open for lunch Wednesday to Sunday 
12noon to 2.00pm. 

For bookings and take away - 6548 3228

WEEKEND RESULTS
Saturday Raffle - January 25
Saturday Members draw, No 344, was not won – 
next week $200.00.

Dinner: 		  Loretta Cooper
Free Ticket: 		  Frank Previati
Bowls Raffle: 		 Eva Towler
Monthly prize: 	 Max Barwick

Members draw - Sunday January 26
Members draw, No 329 was not won – next week 
$550.00.

Des Snelgrove
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Australia 

MCS in touch with our community

The Merriwa Ringer
is proudly published by 

MERRIWA CENTRAL SCHOOL 
Address: Bow Street, Merriwa, NSW, 2329 

Tel: (02) 6548 2119 
Fax: (02) 6548 2534 

Email: merriwa2-c.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
Web: www.merriwa-c.schools.nsw.edu.au
ALL MATERIAL DUE 12 noon MONDAYS

DISCLAIMER 
Views expressed by contributors are not necessarily endorsed by the Publisher, Merriwa 
Central School. No responsibility is accepted by the Publisher or its Committee for the accuracy 
of information contained in articles. The advertising of and use of product names does not 
constitute recommendations or endorsement by the Publisher or its Committee. Advertisers 
indemnify the Publisher and its Committee against all liability claims or proceedings whatsoever 

arising from the publication. 
Articles are subject to change if they do not suit the requirements of the Ringer, includes 

spelling and terminology.

OUR WAY OF SAYING 
‘THANKS’

Music, barbecues, 
citizenship oaths, 
inspiring stories from our 
Ambassadors, cricket and 
splashing around at the 
pools, marked Australia 
Day 2020 in the Upper 
Hunter Shire. 

Australia Day Ambassadors 
Paralympic swimmer Taylor 
Corry, food and wine 

Club for eight years excelling in shotput, javelin 
and discus. In 2018 he commenced as a junior 
coach, providing encouragement and training 
athletes aged 5 to 16 years. He has built a rapport 
with young athletes who look up to him and he 
is admired by parents for his commitment and 
compassion. He has supported other sporting 
groups including Merriwa Park Run and the 10’s 
Junior Rugby League team.

Jackson has been an inspiring leader of 
the Merriwa Central School ROAR program, 
represented his school at the Where There’s a Will 
2019 Youth Leadership summit in Adelaide, and 
was an enthusiastic participant in the Merriwa 
Rotary Club ‘Ripen’ initiative.

expert Lyndey Milan and gardening presenter 
Graham Ross shared their inspiring stories.

Outstanding Upper Hunter citizens were recognised 
with Australia Day awards.

An additional Mayoral award went to the members 
and volunteers of the Rural Fire Service, accepted 
by Kim Brown of the RFS Parkville Brigade. 

Upper Hunter Shire Citizen of the Year 2020 – Justine 
Cooper     

Justine Cooper, with other volunteers, runs the 
“Doing it for our Farmers” group which coordinates 
donations and supplies water, groceries and other 
household products to those impacted by drought, 
through direct deliveries and the Pop Up Pantry 
located in Murrurundi.

Upper Hunter Shire Young Citizen of the Year 2020 – 
Jackson Keane

Jackson Keane is a leader in the Merriwa region.  
He has been involved in Merriwa Little Athletics 

Day Awards


